
Easy Rider Advisory Board Action Minutes  

 

Meeting Date/Time:  Wednesday, February 8, 2023 @ 4 pm virtually via Zoom 

Members Present: Hugh (Skip) Proctor, Al Green, Bob Warren, Claire Miller, and Kim Tyler 

Members Absent: Helen Clark, Ellen Perry    

Transit Staff Members:  Melissa Patrick, Angie Steele 

TOCH Staff Members: None  

Visitor(s):   

  

 

Agenda Item Discussion Point Motions Votes/Actions 
    

CALL TO ORDER • Kim Tyler called the meeting to order at 
4:02 pm.  
 

• Bob Warren 
moved to accept 
the January 
minutes. The 
motion was 
seconded by 
Skip Proctor. The 
motion passed.  
 

Skip Proctor, Al 
Green, Bob 
Warren, and Kim 
Tyler voted with 
a verbal yes.  
 
 
 
 
 



Agenda Item Discussion Point Motions Votes/Actions 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    

EZ RIDER 
SUPERVISOR’S 
REPORT 
 

• Numbers for January: 

Total Scheduled Trips: 5624 

Cancellations: 1281 

No Shows: 202 

Total Actual Trips: 4141 

83.03% OTP 

 

• Proposal to add to EZRAC goals: 

Advocate for Chapel Hill Transit to 

evaluate the implications of providing EZ 

Rider service for all otherwise eligible 

riders that live within the towns of 

Chapel Hill and Carrboro even if their 

residence falls outside the 3/4-mile 

  



Agenda Item Discussion Point Motions Votes/Actions 

corridor, and work towards providing this 

service in the future. 

o Melissa will get with Matt Cecil to 
see how many EZ Rider customers 
currently have limited service and 
are outside of the service area.   

• Going forward, Kim would like for Melissa 
to list the EZRAC goals at the bottom of 
the monthly meeting agenda.  

OTHER BUSINESS 
• A group from Azalea Estates wants to be 

able to book a trip to the Seymour Center 
together as a group. They were told they 
had to book individual trips. Kim will 
coordinate with Melissa in advance to 
schedule the riders as a group.   

• Bob suggested that we add the new 
language section to the table of contents 
and paratransit customers visiting other 
cities to the next version of the handbook. 

• Bob met with Sarah Poulton with the 
Town about making the assessable 
pedestrians signals at Homestead/MLK 
and Manning Drive audible for low vision 
customers. The request has been sent to 
NCDOT.  

   



Agenda Item Discussion Point Motions Votes/Actions 

• Bob volunteered to help with the Town’s 
ADA self-assessment project and 
suggested that others might want to help 
out as well.  

• Angie reminded the group that three-
board members (Skip Proctor, Ellen Perry, 
Kim Tyler) terms are set to expire in June 
2023. Angie will reach out to Ellen to see if 
she is interested in continuing to serve.  

    

    

ADJOURNMENT  The meeting was 
adjourned at 4:53 
pm.  

 

    

NEXT MEETING   March 8, 2023   

 


